
April 2022

Fellow Members & Honored Guests,

March found us at the beautiful Moss Hacienda 
in Descanso. Due to the recent outbreak of 
EHV-1 we cancelled the ride scheduled for 
Sunday, but that virus didn’t stop us from 
having a great dinner dance!!

I honestly cannot thank Jerry and Margaret 
enough for their endless generosity. What a 
beautiful location, plus we couldn’t have asked 
for better weather. When Pam and I arrived to 
start setting up Jerry was there to greet us, and
even with very sore feet helped set up tables. 
Thank you Jerry!! A big thank you to John and 
Kelly Omahen for all their help in setting up 
and getting everything in the right place!

The evening started with cocktail hour and 
Adam did a great job keeping glasses full. 
Appetizers (Bacon wrapped shrimp and 
artichoke dip) were put out to munch on and 
were amazing. Don the DJ (A Journey thru 
Music) played some great socializing music 
while we visited. After cocktail hour we 
feasted on prime rib and parmesan chicken, 
along with potatoes, pasta, roasted carrots and 
asparagus, and a dinner salad to boot! All of 
this was topped off with warm apple cobbler 
and rich dark chocolate cheese cake! I think 
Tammy and her crew from Descanso Junction 
Catering did a fantastic job!!

Dinner was followed by acknowledging 

members for the hard work and time spent 
making 2021 a great year. Thank you to all of 
the following:

Board of Directors: Vice President - Tuck
Arnold; Past President - John Omahen;

Director - Gordon Garewal; Director - Steve 
Williams; Director - Chuck Gallant; Director 
- Jerry Moss

Los Senderos Park Director: Bill Cuddeback

Monthly Ride Photographer: Tuck Arnold

Bar Trailer: Rick White

Web Site: Don Horn

Monthly Ride Committee Chairman:
Steve Vaughn

Monthly Ride Committee: Tim Dirkes;
Bill Cuddeback; Tim Laff; Chuck Gallant; 
Bob Wining

Members Only Ride Chairman: John Omahen; 
Co-Chair: Ted Van Arsdale

Annual Ride Chairman: Chuck Gallant

These members put in a lot of time and work to 
help make last year one for the record books. I 
have a special thank you to my wife Pam and 
daughter Tami, who helped me tremendously 
with our monthly newsletters.

President’s Report



Last but surely not least, the Member of The Year Award 
went to Chuck Gallant. Chuck is always offering his 
time and energy to Los Senderos. I couldn’t write down 
in words everything he does for our club. Thank you 
Chuck, well deserved!!

We finished out the night with dancing and socializing, 
and more dancing!! Thank you to everyone that stayed 
and helped us clean up and put tables and chairs away. It 
certainly made my job so much easier. I would also like 
to thank all of you for your understanding for having to 
postpone the dinner dance back in January.

I have a special thank you to my wife Pam who put a lot 
of time, work and energy into making this dinner dance 
happen, thank you Pam!!

April Ride: April 24, 2022; Pamo Valley, Ramona, CA; 
In the saddle 10:00 am

Members Only Ride: May 12 – 15, 2022; Los Senderos 
Park

If you would like to pitch in and help with something 
for the members only ride, please contact Tim Dirkes 
(Chairman) or Gordon Garewal (Co- Chairman).

	 Happy Trails,
	 Tom Laff

Upcoming Events:








